St. Peter the Apostle Catholic Church
Onley, Virginia 23417
Pastoral Parish Council Meeting

January 11, 2023-6:30 p.m.

ATTENDEES:

Kathy Greene, Chairperson Vinicio Diaz
Elaine Brehm, Secretary Henry Glowiak
Father Michael Imperial Joanne Boyko

OPENING PRAYER: said by Father Mike

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
MOTION: To accept minutes of 12/5/2022

Moved by Henry Glowiak, seconded by Vinicio Diaz

HISPANIC MINISTRY REPORT:

Venicio reported the Girls Youth earned $2,262 from their Food Sale.

Also the Hispanic team will remove the Christmas Lights and do a Clean Up
around the church on January 14.

CONCERNS/ OTHER ITEMS OF IMPORTANCE:



Joanne Boyko reminded the members that the annual March for Life will be held
on January 20.

Father Michael reported there was a meeting to plan for Lenten Events.
There is also an upcoming meeting to prepare the Hispanics for Homecare.

The Eucharistic Ministers will be available to take Ashes to shut-ins homes on Ash
Wednesday. Also Ashes can be distributed to personsin their cars.

Father requested the Council check with Nursing Homes to inquire whether they
would have patients who would like to receive Ashes. Joanne Boyko volunteered
to draw up a letter which would be sent to the institutions.

Kathy Greene said she would again send a message to the Walkers to follow up
on the parish’s ongoing quest to purchase property from them for additional
church parking.

Father Michael said he would send a letter to the Bishop requesting permission
for a Parking Lot Expansion exemption which would allow a dedicated donation
for the project.

Confirmation will be held at St. Charles Church in Cape Charles this year.

Joanne inquired whether the Phillipino choir could be asked to sing at the Sunday
Mass.

The Fire Department will be asked to give a talk on Fire Prevention to the
congregation.

The funerals of Sandra Dougherty and Mary Connolly will be held this coming
week.

CLOSING PRAYER: said by Father Michael.

NEXT MEETING: February 6, 2023 at 6:30 p.m..



